17th Anniversary & New General
Editors

17 years ago on this day, the very first post was published on conflictoflaws.net.
While the Rome I Regulation has remained relevant, the discipline has certainly
undergone significant changes throughout the years - without losing any of its
importance. Many, if not most, of those changes have been covered across the
over 5,000 posts that have appeared on this blog. More than 2,500 readers are
subscribed to our e-mail newsletter, while an even larger number of people now
follows us on Twitter and LinkedIn.

In light of our continued commitment to cover all relevant developments in PIL,
regionally and globally, we are happy to use the occasion of the blog’s birthday
for two announcements.

Most significantly, Thalia Kruger and Matthias Weller are handing over their
responsibilities as General Editors to us, Jeanne Huang and Tobias Lutzi.

Matthias initially assumed this position alongside Giesela Ruhl in 2017. He
continued to serve as General Editor when Giesela handed over the baton to
Thalia in 2019. It is no overstatement that without their tireless work behind the
scenes, the blog would be unlikely to exist in its present form. During their
tenure, they put the blog on a solid technical foundation, secured its funding, and
ensured quality and diversity of its Editorial Board.

As new General Editors, we are deeply grateful for the excellent shape in which
they are leaving this project - although it makes us all the more aware of the big
shoes we have been asked to fill.

What is more, after several years of fruitful partnership with Hart Publishing, we
are happy to announce that we have been able to secure a new sponsor for the
blog. The Lindemann Foundation, a German non-profit foundation dedicated to
supporting research in private international law, will allow us to continue running
the blog. We are deeply grateful for the trust they are putting into us and this
blog. We also appreciate the support from Hart in the past, and we will keep in
touch with them.
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Speaking on behalf of the entire Editorial Board, we are reiterating our heartfelt
gratitude to Thalia and Matthias and look forward to the next seventeen years of
News & Views in Private International Law.

Jeanne and Tobias



